
Auckland Unitary Plan
Notice of application for declaration by Cato Bolam 
Consultants Limited: ENV-2017-AKL-000136

Auckland Council gives notice that Cato Bolam Consultants Limited 
has applied for a declaration under section 311 of the Resource 
Management Act 1991 (RMA) in relation to the interpretation of the 
boundary adjustment subdivision rule E39.4.1(A4) in the Auckland 
Unitary Plan (Operative in Part).

The issue addressed in the application is, in general terms, whether 
there is “no locational requirement for a boundary adjustment 
subdivision under the Auckland Unitary Plan (Operative in Part), 
provided other criteria are met”.

Further details relating to the application, including a copy of all 
documentation filed with the Environment Court and the timetable 
directions issued by the Environment Court on 2 October 2017, can be 
downloaded from the Council’s Unitary Plan webpage at 
www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/unitaryplan.

Any person who has the right to join the application under section 274 
of the RMA, may become a party by giving notice within 15 working 
days of the date of this notice to the Environment Court, Auckland 
Council (Attn: mike.wakefield@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz) and  
Cato Bolam Consultants Limited (Attn: littlejohn@quaychambers.co.nz).

Any person considering joining the application as a section 274 party is 
encouraged to first seek legal advice.

11 October 2017.

Find out more: phone 09 301 0101  
or visit aucklandcouncil.govt.nz


